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Macquarie Fields Station Upgrade –  
Community Notification 

Safe Accessible Transport Program  

July 2025 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharawal people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands 
on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is upgrading 
Macquarie Fields Station to 
improve accessibility, 
convenience and safety. 

What work are we doing?  

Work includes: 

 Laying concrete for the new lifts, footbridge, 
stairs and retaining walls 

 Investigation of existing services, including 
lighting, CCTV and opal card readers and 
relocation where required  

When and where we’ll be working 

We’ll be working on Railway Parade, in and 
around Macquarie Fields Station, and within our 
site compound. 

In July, standard construction hours are 7am to 
6pm Monday to Friday and 8am to 1pm 
Saturday. 

Out-of-hours work  

We’ll be working from 6am until 6pm on 
Saturday 12 July during planned trackwork of the 
freight line, when the freight trains will not be 
running.   

Directly impacted residents will be contacted and 
advised of the likely impact and what we are 
doing to minimise disruption. 

 

What will this mean for you? 

You may notice: 

 Temporary changes to parking near the 
station. 

 Concrete trucks and pumps entering and 
exiting the worksites. 

 Mobile cranes and delivery trucks to lift 
materials in and out of the worksites. 

There will be some temporary changes for 
pedestrians and cyclists when we’re working next 
to footpaths and at the station entrance.  Traffic 
controllers and signage will be in place to assist. 

Upcoming important changes to ramp 
access and parking 

To support the upgrade, the ramp to Platform 2 
will be temporarily closed from late August until 
mid-2026.  The stairs will remain available. We 
recommend customers who require ramp or lift 
access visit transportnsw.info for information on 
their next nearest accessible station ahead of 
their journey.  

We will also be relocating four accessible parking 
spaces further north on Railway Parade, closer to 
our site compound in late August 2025 until mid-
2026. This will support station upgrade work and 
ensure continued access for customers with 
mobility needs.  Alternative parking is available at 
the Council commuter car park on Railway 
Parade. 

We apologise for any inconvenience and 
appreciate your understanding as we work to 
improve station accessibility. 
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Managing our impacts 

We aim to manage our work to minimise impacts 
to the community by: 

 Reducing noise as much as possible by turning 
off equipment when not in use and using non-
tonal reversing beepers. 

 Providing traffic controllers or signage to 
direct pedestrians. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Location of work area  

 
 

 

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 684 490 
24-hour Construction Response Line 
1800 775 465 

 

 

projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

Visit the online portal go to  

www.transport.nsw.gov.au/macquariefields 

 
For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 

www.transport.nsw.gov.au/privacy-statement#Your_Privacy 


